# A Memorial To Dr. Lewis



"Not only was Dr. Lewis a great academician and theologian but he was a real friend of the students and a colleague who will be deeply missed by all of us.'

-Mr. Thomas J. McGraw



# **Editorial Policy**

Dr. J. Thurman Lewis, professor of Biblical Languages and former Dean of Instruction here at Gard-ner-Webb died Jan. 5, of

In memorial services at Boiling Springs Baptist Church, Dr. Lewis was described as "a dreamer and a fighter," and "humble but

br. Lewis had been a member of the Gardner-Webb faculty since 1964. He served as Dean of Instruc-tion for three years, 1966-69, before resigning that position to return to the classroom

He was co-founder of the Christian Service Founda-tion, a scholarship fund aid-

Instruction

in

Research Procedure

is being offered

by the English Dept. for \$1.60 (cost of instruction

booklets).

you can write

better term papers.

\*\*\*

See Mr. Taylor or

Debbie Davenport, Lindsay 105

ing students preparing for full-time Christian vocations, and was instrumental establishing a chair of Biblical Languages and Semetic Studies in order to bring the best possible professor of these subjects to

fessor of these subjects to the college.

Dr. Lewis donated his body to the Bowman-Gray School of Medicine in Win-

"His faith in the Lord sus-tained him in his life of teaching and preaching, witnessing and working. His faith enabled him to live victoriously in the face of pain, suffering and death," the Rev. T. Max Linnens stated during the service.

A few words from the an-them which he chose to be sung at his memorial service

emphasizes his faith: "In death's dark vale I fear no ill, With Thee, dear Lord, beside me; Thy rod and staff my comfort still, Thy cross before to

guide me. Of Dr. Lewis, the Rev. Linnens also said, "He had the ability to see the poten-

tial in his students and to dare them to see what he saw. This man was sensi-tive, with a finely honed ethical sense and stance of integrity.' There is a saying that as

long as a person is remem-bered by his loved ones, that in a sense, he never really dies. With this thinking, Dr. Lewis will be with us forIn the beginning of this new semester it may be help-ful to reprint the editorial policy of this newspaper for the benefit of new students who are unfamiliar with The Pilot and as a reminder to old students.

YOU Talk

Cooperation, understanding, and a desire for open, honest communication are the necessary elements for we, the staff, and all other members of the GWC community to keep in mind, if comprehensive and well-balanced "voice" of Gardner-Webb College. All editorials which appear in the PILOT are written by indi-

viduals and are personal opinions which do not necesarily represent the views of the administration, faculty newspaper staff, or student

The PILOT intends to be a mirror of the interests, activities, and projects of the student body and the prin-ciple medium by which student views and opinions are exchanged. It is an expressive outlet and therefor ereactions and responsible comments to issues presented in the PILOT are always wel-

All letters and editorials must be signed in longhand, although the name may be omitted upon valid request. The editor has the right to edit any material submitted, due to the responsibility of her or his position. Editing may also be necessary due to the editor's personal inte-grity, or her or his complying with the standards of good journalism. Letters will be accepted from any member of the Gardner-Webb "family." No more than five letters will be printed per issue and the maximum length for a letter is 200 words.

DR. LEWIS LECTURES TO G-W STUDENTS.

### GWC ACCREDITATION (Cont'd from page 1)

Poston. "We will place more emphasis on quality and ex-cellence in Christian higher education.

Factors considered by the Southern Association in granting accreditation in-clude the institution's purpose, organization, educational programs, faculty, lib-rary, financial resources, student services, and others

### Movie Of The Week

Oliver

January 24



## The Pilot

Editor	Backy Bost
Feature EditorChar	lotte Meyer
Layout Editor Cre	la Landroth
Staff Tommy Swinney,	Bob Yavner
Typist	Robin Hall
Photographers Chapie Chapman, Joe	dy Harwood
Advisor M	r. Van Scott

Published by students of Gardner-Webb College, Boiling Springs, North Carolina 28017. The office of the PILOT is located in the Charles I. Dover Student Center, Room 112. Telephone 434-2361 - Ext. 281.

The opinions expressed in this student newspaper do not necessarily represent the views of the GWC faculty, administration, or student body. Responsible comments to issues presented in the PILOT are pos-sible by writing, Editor—THE PILOT, Box 91.